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Instructions for Authors

ABOUT THE ALAN REVIEW. The ALAN Review (TAR; ISSN 0882-2840 [Print], ISSN 1547-
741X [Online]) publishes articles that explore, examine, critique, and advocate for literature for 
young adults and the teaching of that literature. Published pieces include, but are not limited 
to, research studies, papers presented at professional meetings, surveys of the literature, 
critiques of the literature, articles about authors, comparative studies across genres and/or 
cultures, articles on ways to teach the literature to adolescents, and interviews with YA authors.

Audience. Many of the individual members of ALAN are classroom teachers of English in 
middle, junior, and senior high schools. Other readers include university faculty members in 
English and/or Education programs, researchers in the field of young adult literature, librar-
ians, YA authors, publishers, reading teachers, and teachers in related content areas. ALAN 
has members in all 50 United States and a number of foreign countries.

Preferred style. Manuscripts should usually be no longer than twenty double-spaced, 
typed pages, not including references. A manuscript submitted for consideration should deal 
specifically with literature for young adults and/or the teaching of that literature. It should 
have a clearly defined topic and be scholarly in content, as well as practical and useful to 
people working with and/or studying young adults and their literature. Research studies and 
papers should be treated as articles rather than formal reports. Stereotyping on the basis of 
sex, race, age, etc., should be avoided, as should gender-specific terms such as “chairman.”

Manuscript format. Manuscripts should be double-spaced throughout, including quota-
tions and bibliographies. The names of submitting authors should not appear anywhere in 
the manuscript. Short quotations, as permitted under “fair use” in the copyright law, must be 
carefully documented within the manuscript and in the bibliography. Longer quotations and 
complete poems or short stories must be accompanied by written permission from the copyright 
owner. YA author interviews should be accompanied by written permission for publication in 
TAR from the interviewed author(s). Interviewers should indicate to the author(s) that pub-
lication is subject to review of an editorial board. Original short tables and figures should be 
double-spaced and placed on separate sheets at the end of the manuscript. Notations should 
appear in the text indicating proper placement of tables and figures.

The ALAN Review uses the bibliographic style detailed in the Publications Manual of the 
American Psychological Association (APA). Please adhere to that style when including in-
text citations and preparing reference lists.

submitting the manuscript. Authors should submit manuscripts electronically to 
thealanreview@gmail.com. In the subject line, please write: ALAN Manuscript Submission. 
All manuscripts should be written using a recent version of Microsoft Word and use APA 
bibliographical format. Complete submissions include, as separate attachments, the following 
documents: 1) An abstract of no more than 150 words; 2) A manuscript without references 
to the author(s) and with name(s) removed in the Properties section under the File menu 
to ensure the piece is blinded; 3) A title page with names, affiliations, mailing addresses, 
and 100- to 150-word professional biographies for each submitting author, as well as a brief 
statement that the article is original, has not been published previously in other journals and/
or books, and is not a simultaneous submission. 

review process. Each manuscript will receive a blind review by the editors and at least 
three members of the Editorial Review Board, unless the length, style, or content makes it 
inappropriate for publication. Usually, authors should expect to hear the results within eight 
weeks. Manuscripts are judged for the contribution made to the field of young adult litera-
ture and mission of The ALAN Review, scholarly rigor, and clarity of writing. Selection also 
depends on the manuscript’s contribution to the overall balance of the journal.

publication of articles. The ALAN Review assumes that accepted manuscripts 
have not been published previously in any other journals and/or books, nor will they be 
published subsequently without permission of the editors. Should the author submit the 
manuscript to more than one publication, he/she should notify The ALAN Review. If a 
submitted or accepted manuscript is accepted by another publication prior to publication in 
The ALAN Review, the author should immediately withdraw the manuscript from publication 
in The ALAN Review.

Manuscripts that are accepted may be edited for clarity, accuracy, readability, and publication 
style. Upon publication, the author will receive two copies of The ALAN Review in which the 
article appears. Publication usually occurs within 18 months of acceptance.

deadlines. Please observe these deadlines if you wish to have your article 
considered for a particular issue of The ALAN Review.
	 Fall (October) issue Deadline:		march   1
	wi nter (March) Issue Deadline:		ju ly 1
	summer  (June) issue Deadline:		  november 1
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